

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PO Box 120

Windham, New Hampshire 03087

(603) 432-3806 / Fax (603) 432-7362 www.WindhamNewHampshire.com

Conservation Commission Minutes <u>January 22, 2</u>009

Dr. James Finn - Chairman

Mr. Bernie Rouillard – Secretary

Dr. Bruce Anderson – Member (Absent)

Mr. Brian Dell'Orfano - Member

Mr. Wayne Morris – Member (Excused)

Mr. Chris Rossetti – Member

Mr. Dennis Senibaldi – Member (Absent)

Miss Pamela Skinner – Member (Absent)

Seat Alternates

The Chairman appointed Mr. Rouillard to replace Dr. Anderson for this meeting.

CVS Pharmacy – Planning Board Request for Comments

1 Wall Street, Lot 11-C-701

After reviewing the submitted plan the Commission requested a drainage study and plan for their review.

Approval of December 11, 2008 and January 8, 2009 Minutes

Mr. Rouillard motioned and Mr. Rossetti seconded the motion to approve the January 8, 2009 minutes as written. Motion passed 4-0.

Planning Board Report – Miss Skinner

None

Farmland Preservation Initiative – Mr. Morris

None

Review of Zoning Board Cases

None



CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PO Box 120

Windham, New Hampshire 03087

(603) 432-3806 / Fax (603) 432-7362 www.WindhamNewHampshire.com

Other Business

Mr. Rouillard submitted two Field Reports of Deer Leap, received from Mr. Steve Walker of the Conservation Land Stewardship Program at the NH Office of Energy and Planning. Mr. Rouillard requested that these reports be kept in the Conservation Commission's files.

The Commission Members had a brief discussion regarding easements and trails interconnecting neighborhoods.

Dr. Finn requested more information on the CTAP Open Space Application. Dr. Finn would like to know if there is a deadline and information on the overall procedure.

Mail

- UNH Cooperative Extension schedule of 4 Citizen Planner Training Meetings.
- Copy of January 8, 2009 letter to Jeff Blecharczyk of the NH Wetlands Bureau from Robert Prokop of Wetland Consulting Services regarding Wetland Files 2008-01732 & 01733 Sawyer Road requesting an extension.
- Copy of January 14, 2009 letter to Walker Crossing from Eben Lewis of NH DES Wetland Bureau regarding Complaint File #2007-01913, 6 Libbey Road advising that no further action is required.
- Copy of January 14, 2009 letter to Roland & Nancy Shrull, 11 Rocky Ridge Road from Dale Keirsteand, Shoreland Program Bureau requesting additional information.

Mr. Rouillard motioned and Mr. Dellorfano seconded the motion to adjourn. Motion passed unanimously.

The next meeting of the Conservation Commission is scheduled for February 12, 2009 at 7:30 PM in the Planning & Development Office.

These minutes are in draft form and are respectfully submitted for approval by Patricia Kovolyan.